Thelbridge Parish Council
Minutes of the meeting held on 10th January2024 at Thelbridge Parish Hall
Present:
Clirs. Clements, Gibson, Grant, Hayes, Kneller

In attendance:

Parish Clerk

23/34 Apologies for absence

~ Apologies were received and accepted from Clirs. Boundy and Cowell. Clir Colthrope
sent her apologies. '

Clir. Gibson took the Chair
23/35 Minutes of previous meeting

The minutes of the meeting held on 15" November were agreed and signed as a
true and correct copy.

23/36 Public Forum

There were no members of the public present.

23/37 Declarations of interest

There were no declarations made.

23/38 Reports from County and District Councillors

Clir. Colthrope had sent a brief report on the activities of the District Council, the
main item being the recommendation by the Communities Policy Development
Group that the award of grants to Grand Wester Canal, Tiverton Museum and
Involve remain as they were with the possibility of a review before the next session
of awards.

23/39 Planning

Councillors discussed the plans for new social housing in Witheridge and asked the
Clerk to contact Witheridge Parish Clerk to see what the Council view was.

23/40 Finance

A Councillors approved the expenses of the Clerk in the sum of £12.55

B The Budget monitoring spreadsheet was noted.




23/41 To agree the Parish Precept for 2024/25

Following discussion based on the spreadsheet provided by the Clerk, Councillors
unanimously agreed to keep the Precept requirement for 24/25 at the same level as

previous years .i.e. £2000. The Clerk was asked to check that the defibrillator is
covered by a maintenance agreement.

The meeting closed at 20.15

(Chairman)




